
School Food Council  

Meeting : 13/01/2016 at 13.30 

1CH Lottie 

1WS Joanne 

2J Joe 

2SW Parin 

3F Lilly  

3RF Francessca 

4C Nabiha 

4H Samuel 

5K James P 

5G Ryan  

6H Alfie  

6MH Juna  

Mr Goodwin ( Catering Manager) , Mrs MacKay ( Senior Mid-day Supervisor),  Mrs Jones ( Assistant 
Headteacher). 

 

• Welcome from ZG 
 

• Review the minutes of last meeting 

Jugs have been purchased. Within the next two weeks we have jugs on every 
table. 52 jugs ( 48 needed for service).  

Lot of children concerned about pumpkin pie pudding. Banana crunch pudding 
now being served instead. Feedback from trial this week was that  a lot of 
pupils didn’t like the texture/ flavour of the banana. AJ Suggested perhaps 
having the banana as a topping that children could add, but Mr Goodwin 
explained that the fruit has to be part of the pudding according to the strict 
guidelines about how much fruit needs to be part of the menu each week. He 



will experiment to see how he can tweak the recipe, e.g. blending the banana 
with the chocolate.  

 

Napkin dispenser – Mr Goodwin still looking for a suitable container.  

Cutlery, plates and knives- new ones now purchased.  

Beefburger bagel back on the menu as was very popular.  

 

Hotplates- concern about hair from pupils getting onto the food.  

• Feedback on the proposed new menu for next term 
•  
• Finalise plans for Australia day Thursday 21st January 
•  
• Pupils coming in with the dinners-  

Concerns from pupils about sandwiches going in earlier than the dinners since 
the beginning of this term. Mr Goodwin explained that this should not be 
happening, as it had been changed last year so that children can join with their 
friends for the social experience. We asked Mrs Mackay, she explained that 
sandwich children have been offered the opportunity to go straight in to the 
hall if they want to when the bell is rung, but if they would like to stay with 
their friends and line up with the dinners they still can. Mrs Mackay will remind 
lunchtime supervisors that children have option for either, and Mrs Jones will 
ask teaching staff to explain this to children so that they know they have the 
option. 

Sandwiches- pupils can come in when bell called. You can stay outside with 
your friends and come in when they come in for dinners. 

Note: All staff were asked to talk to their classes about the sandwiches when 
we had staff meeting 13.1.16, also explained to pupils by AJ  in Infant assembly 
on 14.1.16. 

 



Taste testing for sausage hotpot:  

Lincolnshire sausage and Cumberland sausage- which one tastes the best?  

L- 11 people preferred this one.  

C- 1 person, Cumberland is liked by everyone.  

Lime and Ginger Cake-  

All pupils and adults did taste test- review was that it is delicious.  

 

New menu:  The following items are new on the menu, which will start after 
February half term.  

Hot pot- this will be Lincolnshire sausage,  Pizza- will be nan bread- big piece, 
Honey and ginger chicken, Beefburger bagel, Lime and ginger drizzle cake, 
Banana crunch pudding, Cornflake tart back on the menu, Slow cooked pork 
goulash– slow roasted pork in tomato based sauce, Peach Swirl Sponge 
Pudding, Sticky date and apple flapjack. 

Australia Day: 21st January- Food council display.  

Children in Food Council to ask their class to make or collect the following 
things-  

Display boards- AJ to see if we have any around school.  

Map of Australia- children to see if they can find one. 

Pictures of Australia- Year 5 

Australian artefacts- e.g. Rugby top, didgeridoo.  

Music from Australia.  

Homemade Aboriginal art- AJ to send home information about how to create a 
simple Aboriginal painting.  

Research about Australia- facts that could be presented on boards. 

All to be collected by next Weds p.m.  



 

 

 


